
Members of our council represent our 15 
chapters located throughout the Com-
monwealth. Chapter representatives 
attend council meetings to exchange 
information and discuss legislative and 
other activities  of common interest. As 
a 501(c)(19) non-profit veterans orga-
nization we advocate issues but do not 
support any political party or the elec-
tion or defeat of any political candidate.

About us ...

What is our mission?
Our mission is to foster fraternal rela-
tions among retired, active, reserve, and 
former officers of the uniformed ser-
vices; to protect the rights and interests 
of personnel of the uniformed services 
and their dependents and survivors; to 
provide useful services for members 
and their dependents and survivors, and 
to serve our communities, our Common-
wealth and the nation. As such we coordi-
nate statewide initiatives and activities, 
maintain an active website that includes 
a calendar of events, provide support to 
our chapters and conduct a state conven-
tion every other year.   

Lehigh Valley Chapter (Allentown-Easton)
http://www.moaa.org/chapter/lehighvalley
Maj Charles Taylor, USAF-Ret.
cmt286@hotmail.com
(908) 284-1444, Ext. 22 (o)
(610) 438-3534 (h)

Oliver Hazard Perry Chapter (Erie)
CAPT Russell Mosier, USNR-Ret.
nemosiers@roadrunner.com
(814) 725-1280

Philadelphia Chapter
Lt Col William Pfeiffer, USAF-Ret.
billp308@gmail.com
(610) 999-1820

Pittsburgh Chapter
COL Carmen J. DiGiacomo, USA-Ret.
tippfado@verizon.net
(412) 563-1859

Northeast PA/Pocono Mountains Chapter 
LTC Joe Albert, USA-Ret.
joe@jointchiefsmarketing.com
(570) 335-1117
 
Valley Forge Chapter
Jack Whalen, USN-Ret.
whalenjohn@yahoo.com
(610) 287-3304, (610) 420-0633 (c)
 
Willow Grove Chapter
Maj Gary M. Portnoy, USAFR-Ret.
gmportnoy@verizon.net
215-249-1305, 215-882-1376 (c)
 
York Chapter
LTC John Antonitis, USA-Ret.
moaa.york.pa@gmail.com
717-747-1047, 301-580-7518 (c)

Bucktail Chapter (Northwest PA)
Boyd M Freeborough, USN-Ret. 
bfree@penn.com
 
Central PA Chapter (State College)
COL Vin Tedesco, USA-Ret.
vintedesco@me.com
(814) 237-2245, (571) 292-4498 (c)

Cumberland Valley Chapter (Carlisle)
COL Harold E. Cooney, USA-Ret
cv.moaa@gmail.com 
717-240-0428

French Creek Valley Chapter (Northwest PA)
Capt Granville Goza, USAF-(Ret)
gbgoza3@gmail.com

General Greene Chapter (Latrobe)
Col Nancy Anderson, USMC-Ret.
leadhers@aol.com
(724) 837-2784

Keystone Capital Chapter (Harrisburg)
LTC Robert Gray, USA-Ret.
rl_gray@hotmail.com
(717) 774-0707, c-(717) 623-8715

Lancaster Chapter
www.moaalancasterchapt.org
LTG Dennis Benchoff, USA-Ret.
dlbencho@hacc.edu
(717) 560-1260

Where we’re located ...

We’re on Facebook! - go to “PA 
Council of Chapters, MOAA”
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MOAA’s national effort
MOAA’s mission is to foster frater-
nal relations among retired, active, 
reserve, and former officers of the 
uniformed services; to protect the 
rights and interests of personnel 
of the uniformed services and their 
dependents and survivors; to provide 
useful services for members and their 
dependents and survivors, and to 
serve our community and the nation. 

MOAA accomplishes this by lobby-
ing Congress on legislation affect-
ing the career force, the retired 
community and veterans of the uni-
formed services. As a tax-exempt 
veterans organization it advocates 
issues but cannot by law support 
any political party or the election 
or defeat of any political candidate. 
MOAA has more than 350,000 
members worldwide representing 
the five armed services, the U.S. 
Public Health Service and the Na-
tional Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration. It is the nation’s 
fifth largest veterans organization.

National dues are free for the first 
year for all active officers and 
warrant officers, including those 
serving in the Guard and Reserve. 
For other membership packages 
available, please go to the MOAA 
web site, http://www.moaa.org/ or 
contact them at msc@moaa.org; 
(800) 234-6622; (703) 549-2311.

www.pa-coc/org

Who are our leaders?
President
Lt. Col. Bob Gray, USA-Ret., Camp Hill
1st Vice President
Lt. Col. Bob Cudworth, USA-Ret., Moosic
2nd Vice President
Col. Harold Cooney, USA-Ret., Carlisle
Secretary
Col. Nancy Anderson, USMC-Ret., Greensburg
Treasurer
Lt. Cmdr. Jack Whalen, USN-Ret., Limerick
Immediate Past President
Col. Bill Harris, USA-Ret., Bethlehem
Chairman, Legislative Committee
Lt. Col. Bob Gray, USA-Ret., Camp Hill

Who can join ...
MOAA membership is open to anyone who 
has served as a commissioned officer or 
warrant officer in any component of the 
Army, Marine Corps, Navy, Air Force, 
Coast Guard, U.S. Public Health Service or 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Admin-
istration, including surviving spouses.

More than 12,000 powerful 
voices in Pennsylvania!

Our council, working with the Pennsylvania 
War Veterans Council and the Pennsylvania 
State Veterans Commission, has an active 
Legislative Affairs Committee which pro-
motes various bills in the state house and 
senate and meets with various veterans 
organizations to coordinate support for 
statewide legislative initiatives.

Our legislative goals


